
 

July 21, 2025

Friends of Providence, we are deeply
saddened to share news of the death of
Lorie Steinhagen Lindsley, wife of our
Executive Presbyter Steve Lindsley.

Lorie died peacefully on July 20 after a brief
but courageous battle with pancreatic
cancer. Please read her full obituary here.

Steve shares "Her passing came after
nearly two weeks in hospice care which
were marked by round-the-clock comfort,
tenderness, and love. It's everything we
could've asked for in her final days."

A service of gratitude and remembrance for
Lorie’s life will be held on Saturday, July 26th at 1:00pm at Trinity Presbyterian Church
in Charlotte, NC.

We ask you to join us in lifting Steve, Connor and Hunter and those whose lives were
touched by Lorie in prayer as they mourn her transition to the church triumphant.

Important Upcoming Dates

August 24 | Virtual Stated Meeting of Providence Presbytery

View all of our events on our calendar.

Click here to schedule Steve to join your congregation in
worship.

Legacy Of Faith Nominations Open

The Legacy of Faith Luncheon is a long-standing tradition in Providence Presbytery

http://www.providencepres.org
https://share.google/1OD55zrZ2ATooy2i4
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/2?cid=NzFkNTkzMzhiYzFkNDgxYWE2MzNkODg5YzA5ZmVlYWUzNzc0NThjYWEzN2E0NTkwY2JjMzk4NzNkYjdlODE1YUBncm91cC5jYWxlbmRhci5nb29nbGUuY29t
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D4AAEA829A4FA7-57085610-letmecome#/
https://scemd.org/stay-informed/publications/hurricane-guide/
https://fontandfaith.cece.upsem.edu/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=97d08199-7584-4812-9036-85af451b56ad


and honors individuals who have shown the love of God through their work within
their respective churches and the Presbytery. The Luncheon will be held this year on
Tuesday, September 30 at 11 AM at Horton Lodge at Bethelwoods. We are grateful
for Unity Presbyterian Church's coordination of this year's luncheon and for the
sponsorship again this year by Presbyterian Communities of SC.  

Churches may honor an older adult individual, a married couple, or a group that
models a Legacy of Faith in your community.  You may honor an individual that has
entered the Church triumphant as long as it has been since October 2024. 

Once your church has chosen an honoree, please send an email with
the Subject: Legacy of Faith Honoree and your Church Name to Matt Rich
at mrich@unityfortmill.org. With your email, please include a 200-word (or less)
description of why you chose your honoree along with a photograph for the
program.  Honorees should be submitted by Monday, September 1. 
 
Additional details for the luncheon reservations (due by Monday, September
15) are included on the attached flyer. Please note we ask that churches make one
reservation for everyone attending. Space is limited. We look forward to celebrating
our nominees as a presbytery once again this year! 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
God bless,
Matt Rich
803.547.5543
mrich@unityfortmill.org

mailto:mrich@unityfortmill.org
mailto:mrich@unityfortmill.org


Scholarship Applications Available

DEADLINE IS AUGUST 22ND

Applications for The John C. and Queen
Miller Scholarship are now open!

The John C. and Queen Miller Scholarship
is a one-time award of $1,500. This
scholarship is awarded annually and may
be divided among multiple recipients.



It is managed by Providence Presbytery's
Committee on Racial and Religious
Reconciliation.

Applicants should be of African
American/Black descent AND a member of
one of the churches in Providence
Presbytery. The Committee on Racial and
Religious Reconciliation invites high school
seniors who meet the criteria to apply. 

The application can be found on
Providence Presbytery’s website by clicking resources and then Forms -- or by clicking
this link.

​If you have high school graduating Seniors in your church, please encourage them to
apply!
 
Linda Kennedy
Moderator – CRRR
Providence Presbytery

Beth Shiloh Presbyterian Church
1184 N. Shiloh Rd.
York, SC, 29745

Aug 7, 2025
2:30 PM - 6:30 PM

Unity Presbyterian was recently given 50 –
5 gallon buckets of asphalt sealer.

They are willing to offer these at no cost to
any church that can use them – either on
their own property or as a mission project.

It's okay if someone only wants part of the
total number of buckets. It must be picked
up from Unity.

Interested church officials can reach out to
Zeno Wall at zwall@unityfortmill.org to
discuss.

Texas Flooding Update

https://form.jotform.com/80503863779164
mailto:zwall@unityfortmill.org


Many of you have asked how you may be supportive of the recovery in the Texas hill
country after the terrible floods there. The Rev. Kathy Lee-Cornell, who directs disaster
response for the Synod of the Sun, offers these helpful ways in her recent blog post.

Pastoral Crisis Intervention Certification

During times of disaster, the community is often in need of pastoral crisis intervention, and
SC PDAT is always in need of this specialty to help our communities and congregations.

This is an invitation to participate in a special program offered by the ICIS programs, as

https://d2g8bt04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/UC+113/d2G8BT04/VWVy_r7cH4VyW7XfGLT7zqzhXW2z6fd_5y_1HFN39GZDn3m2nnW8wLKSR6lZ3n4W93QRWf7wCYtDW7DGkGs9kt8hjW6G680C1g9BSJW60kkqp6bwCZxVTyl6j5rTp77Vx1Cmr4WbGNMW7z1p9c1JYHPMW1D4T7W57Cz3QN5tdNpVC_PrwW2NvbsT5w6t-4W601yF22h8PydVdNgb19htDh3W5R_CYp4wtMpcW2pBsb41XKbhqW2D7hsm9drSZQW5R0rw32yYcSBN5wgXtVkRT37VBp_-r8Kn3zcW1rqmQ_3RQBXYW5Y7DKH8_dtQ5W70zc8c8PH8stW35wHCj7PrKdJW7bmBCk27gH13W5fzTpY88d9rPW86JDd81zThnPW7lPsxF5Cd6YzV-l2yf2xnmDHN8tZVKt3zNDtf6WrhBY04


developed by the University of Maryland, Baltimore, in collaboration with Dr. George
Everly and Dr. Jeff Mitchell. Please see the information below.

SC PDAT has grant assistance funds available for those interested in supporting our
statewide and presbytery teams. You are invited to explore this opportunity to help during
natural or human-caused disasters.

Please contact Mark McCain for additional assistance information.

Charleston Southern University (CSU) – Dewey Center for Chaplaincy, in collaboration
with the International Critical Incident Stress Foundation (ICISF), is pleased to offer the
world’s first university-based certification in Pastoral Crisis Intervention (PCI). This
examination-based certification is an attestation of knowledge in crisis intervention within
the pastoral context.

The value of psychological crisis intervention principles offered within a spiritual or
religious context has long been recognized.

The Pastoral Crisis Intervention (CPCI) is offered by the International Critical Incident
Stress Foundation, Inc (ICISF) in partnership with Charleston Southern University (CSU)
– Dewey Center for Chaplaincy. 

mailto:mmccain2016@gmail.com


Click To Learn
More

Hurricane season is well underway. Now is the time to prepare and get ahead of the
storm. The South Carolina Emergency Management Division website has tons of great
information for families.

Find resources and download the 2025 South Carolina Hurricane Guide for essential
information by clicking the image above or visit scemd.org.

  Soul Shop for Faith Leaders
Workshop

Coming August 22nd to Rock Hill:
Soul Shop™ for Faith Leaders is a one-day
workshop designed for clergy, staff, lay pastors,
and faith-based clinicians to develop soul-safe
communities by equipping members to address
suicide as a regular aspect of their life and work.
Don't miss out on this chance to nourish your
soul and connect with like-minded individuals.
Snacks and lunch will be provided! See you
there!

Learn More

https://icisfcertifications.org/cpci/
http://scemd.org/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/soul-shop-for-faith-leaders-tickets-1376100366239?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=ebdsshcopyurl


General Assembly
committee publishes a
resource to help
Presbyterians confront
Christian nationalism

LOUISVILLE — The General Assembly

BeLoved Asheville shows
love to Texas after
devastating flooding

 

LOUISVILLE — A grassroots organization
known for being instrumental in helping the
people of western North Carolina to recover
from Hurricane Helene is giving back to
flood-ravaged Texas as a reciprocal gesture
of love.

BeLoved Asheville, a North Carolina-based
grant partner of the Presbyterian Hunger

https://www.belovedasheville.com/
https://pcusa.org/about-pcusa/agencies-entities/interim-unified-agency/ministry-areas/hunger-program/


Committee on Ecumenical and
Interreligious Relations (GACEIR) has a
recent resource to help Presbyterians learn
more about confronting Christian
nationalism.

Read more

Program, recently sent cleaning supplies
and other goods to beleaguered Texas,
where more than 130 people died as a result
of catastrophic flooding in early July, and
where scores of others are still missing.

Read More

2025 Providence Presbytery Stated Meetings
Please mark your calendar for the following dates in 2025:

August 24 (virtual)
November 9

Providence Presbytery Staff Members
 

Executive Presbyter: Rev. Dr. Steve Lindsley
Stated Clerk: Rev. Dr. David Bender
Business Administrator: Rose Lemmons-Berry
Mission Consultant: Eric Robinson
Technology & Communications Coordinator: Katie Rutland

Newsletter Submissions
Do you have content or announcements for the Presbytery Newsletter? It will be published every

other Tuesday. ​Please send items to be included to Katie no later than the Friday before
publication.

View as Webpage
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